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Dear Grange School Community,

As we embark on the May edition of our school newsletter, I offer a warm

welcome to all the members of our school community. Let's take this opportunity

to come together and reflect on the events of the recent weeks.

This newsletter serves as a testament to the collective efforts and achievements

of our students, teachers, and staff.

As always, you'll discover a rich array of content within these pages, showcasing

our academic triumphs, the latest happenings in our co-curricular events, and

valuable insights into our educational endeavors. Moreover, our pastoral section

proudly spotlights the remarkable contributions made by both our students and

staff members. I wish our newly appointed Year 10 school leaders (Prefects) all

the best in their new roles and it was wonderful to see the school community

enthusiastically applaud them into their new positions.

As usual there have been so many positive experiences our students have

engaged in over the course of the month including triumphant victories in the

Inter-Schools Athletics competitions and Ikoyi club swimming gala in which

Grange won at both primary and Secondary levels. I hope you enjoy reading the

newsletter, whether it be celebrating our achievements, staying informed about

important dates, or simply recognizing the variety of engaging activities our

students have participated in.

As we look ahead to the remainder of the term, let us continue to work together

in fostering a supportive and enriching learning environment for all members of

our school community. Thank you for your continued dedication and partnership.

Warm regards,

Richard McMahon

BA.Ed(Hons), MA.Ed, PTC, PENTA

Principal / Head of School

BY THE HEAD OF SCHOOL

Welcome Address
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FROM THE DESK OF 

THE HEAD OF PRIMARY

Dear Parents/Guardians

The 15th April 2024 marked the first day of the Summer Term, the last, but by no means the last 

term of the 2023/2024 academic session.

Our school community continues to thrive, not only academically, culturally and in our various 

sporting endeavours, but also in fostering a nurturing environment where every child feels valued 

and supported. We continue to be amazed by the achievements of our confident, happy and 

friendly pupils who take delight in their participation in all aspects of school life. 

We have a very busy term, participating in sporting events, cultural events, our end of term 

examinations and our Art Exhibition and Summer Concert at the end of this term.  

During the first half of the term we have enjoyed success on the sports field and in the swimming 

pool.  Grange School emerged victorious at the Athletics School Games held on Saturday 27th April 

2024 and again on Saturday 4th May 2024 at the Zenith Bank/Ikoyi Club Swimming Gala.  Well done 

and congratulations to all our pupils.  

Our Science Fair was lots of fun, with pupils sharing their investigations and understanding of 

science concepts with us.  Following on from this we have participated in the Cobis Science 

Challenge.  

We continue to enjoy the performances of the Primary School Choir and on Thursday 23rd May 

2024, Grange School won the Primary Schools Choir competition at the Muson Centre.  This was the 

final day of a three day competition for vocalists, instrumentalists and choirs.  During this 

competition a number of our pupils won individual awards for vocals and instruments. 

Congratulations to all our pupils who represented Grange School so well. 

We now have the half- term break to look forward to and our Year 5 pupils will be heading to the 

UK for their leadership trip.  This promises to be an action packed week. 

Thank you for your continued partnership and support, together we are shaping bright futures, 

developing talents and laying the foundation for future success. 

Mrs Ailsa Griffiths

Head of Primary
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FROM THE DESK OF THE HEAD OF SECONDARY

Dear Secondary School Parents,

Welcome to the Summer Term!

I hope you all had a restful and enjoyable break. As we 

embark on this new term, I am filled with excitement 

and anticipation for the wonderful opportunities and 

experiences that lie ahead.

The Summer Term is always a vibrant and dynamic 

period in our school calendar. It is a time for both 

academic progress and personal growth. Our dedicated 

staff has worked diligently to prepare a term filled with 

engaging lessons, enriching co curricular activities, and 

special events that will enhance the learning 

experience for all our students.

This term, we will continue to focus on academic 

excellence, encouraging our students to strive for their 

personal best in all their endeavours. We will also 

emphasise the importance of holistic development of 

our students.  Our aim is to nurture well-rounded 

individuals who are academically proficient, socially 

responsible, and emotionally resilient.

In the course of the term, we have had several exciting 

events such as the accolades assembly where students 

who distinguished themselves in their academics 

and/or conduct were celebrated. We inducted our Year 

10 student leaders for the 2024/2025 academic year as 

our Year 11 students focus on their IGCSE examination.

Our students have continued to excel on the 

sports field, clinching the trophies at both the 5th 

edition of the Dolphin Swimming League, and the 

Zenith/Ikoyi Club swimming competitions. These 

activities provide valuable opportunities for 

students to develop new interests, build lasting 

friendships, and create cherished memories.

Our Year 8 students are preparing to go on an 

educational and cultural immersion programme to 

France, just as 63 Year 9 students will participate 

in the Final Adventurous Journey of the Duke of 

Edinburgh Programme which will enable 

participants to become recipients of the Bronze 

Award. I therefore encourage all students to take 

full advantage of the opportunities available to 

them this term, and engage actively in classes, 

participate in co-curricular activities, and seek 

support whenever needed. Our staff is here to 

support them every step of the way.

To our parents and guardians, your partnership is 

crucial to our success. We value your continued 

support and collaboration. Please feel free to 

reach out to us with any questions or concerns.

Let us work together to make this Summer Term a 

truly memorable and successful one. I look 

forward to witnessing every student's growth and 

achievements.

Kind regards,

Olufunke Sotunde (Mrs.)

Deputy Head Grange Secondary School.
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ACADEMIC SPOTLIGHT - Celebrating Excellence!

Lent Term Accolades Assembly:

We proudly spotlight our outstanding students who

shone brightly in the recent accolades assembly!

Their achievements are truly remarkable:

- Year 7: Six students achieved a perfect GPA of

4.00, with Sharon Osarume Uwadiae excelling in

seven subjects!

- Year 8: All nine students in the top 10% achieved a

GPA of 4.00, with Olumayowa Simisola Kuti standing

out in nine subjects and scoring an impressive

95.67% average, the highest in the whole school!

- Year 9: Four students achieved a GPA of 4.00, with

Ademide Onafowokan excelling in five subjects!

- Year 10: All six students in the top 10% achieved a

GPA of 4.00, with Uchechukwu Onyema excelling in

eight subjects and scoring an impressive 93.8%

average!

- Year 11: Danielle Oye-Igbemo excelled in five

subjects in the MOCK examinations!
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AISEN Poetry Festival & Day Waterman Debate:

Uche Onyema and Oyinade Adu presented at the AISEN poetry festival on May 4, 2024, via Zoom and received

certificates of participation!

Grange School will oppose the motion "AI is a curse, not a blessing " at the Day Waterman annual debate

competition on May 21, 2024!

Keep shining, Grange School students! Your academic excellence and creative talents make us proud!

Imoniakemu Solomon Gordon

Head of Teaching and Learning.

EXTERNAL COMPETITIONS: 
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PASTORAL SPOTLIGHT

Pastoral Accolades- Threshold Awards

Good conduct is celebrated at all levels in the school.

A total of twenty students achieved the threshold

pastoral awards for good conduct at the Lent term

accolade’s assembly on the 3rd of May. The awards

were issued to students in years 8 to 10. There were

10 bronze, 5 silver and 10 gold awardees. They were

decorated with their badges and issued with

certificate

Induction of Student Leaders

The newly appointed student leaders for 2024-2025

were inducted on the 15th of May. The atmosphere was

electrified as they were assigned various portfolios

and decorated with their braided blazers. To lead the

team are the Head prefect boy, Oluwatosin Adebayo

and the Head prefect girl, Fareeda Ogunwoolu. We

wish them well in their new roles.

Pastoral Line Awards

Grange school rewards positive behaviour in and out of

the classroom. The Monday assembly of the 6th of May

was dedicated towards the issuance of the pastoral

line awards for good conduct. A total of 92 students

received conduct badges and certificates at the event.

Mental health Awareness Month

The month of May 2024 is dedicated to Mental Health

awareness worldwide. At the Secondary assembly on

Monday 13th May, there were presentations on mental

health awareness by the year 10s- Damilola Demuren

and Obateniayo Oridota. A beautiful recitation of

poem was also done by Oogoluwayimika Abe.

Body Image seminar:

In observance of World Mental Health Month, Year 9

and 10 students participated in a seminar on "Building

a healthy body image: Loving yourself." The seminar

was held on gender basis and facilitated by certified

Psychologists. Feedback from both classes was very

positive.

Special PSHE program for Year 7. 

We aim to equip our Year 7 students with essential

skills for navigating the modern world. External

facilitators are conduct training sessions during their

Tuesday PSHE lessons, focusing on social and 

emotional learning, resilience, identity, conflict

resolution and communication skills.
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YEAR 2B CLASS ASSEMBLY

Year 2B children recently had an inspiring assembly 

themed, "Try out new things." It was a delightful 

occasion where the children showcased their 

creativity and enthusiasm through drama and dance, 

all while spreading a powerful message about the 

value of embracing new experiences.

Trying out new things is an essential part of personal 

growth and development, so everyone present was 

encouraged to explore new opportunities and 

embrace fresh challenges. By embracing new 

experiences, we not only expand our horizons but 

also cultivate a sense of curiosity, resilience, and 

adaptability that are invaluable in today's ever-

changing world.

Let's join hands in supporting the Year 2B children's 

initiative and make a conscious effort to embrace 

new experiences in our own lives.
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YEAR 4A CLASS ASSEMBLY

Year 4 class assembly

Year 4A's Assembly in a word can be summarized as 

'Amazing'. It was titled Talent+Good Character 

=Success. Its major aim was to highlight the 

importance of values such as kindness, respect,  

empathy,  humility... The children brought their 'A' 

game when it came to this acting as we saw talents 

such as:

 The Soccer Boys who thrilled us with their football 

skills (Let's watch out for the future Messi amongst 

them). The audience wasn't satiated after their 

performance and screamed for more. 

The next talent was Squad 5: They came and dazzled 

us with their dance routine. 

Thereafter came the' The Talented Boys' who got 

everyone up on their seats dancing to the fast-paced 

song titled Feel the Magic in the Air. They also 

brought some magic onto that stage as the audience 

feasted their eyes on their acrobatic dance display. 

Saving the best for the last, we had the Sparkle 

Girls'.- They defied every physics when it came to the 

elasticity of the body. They would give Simone Biles a 

run for her money. It was an intense competition as 

one of the judges said but the competition must have 

a winner. A tough call it was for the elegant judges as 

they called out the winners of the competition. There 

was a bit of drama as the Squad girls who thought 

they were going to win the competition (they had 

already boasted that they would previously were 

shocked to hear their name called out in the 3rd 

position. In disbelief and shame, they stomped out of 

the stage. In a timely manner, one of the judges rose 

up to order them back onto the stage or they will lose 

every chance to compete in the future (He sure 

sounded like Simon Cowell). Eventually, there was a 

tie between the Talented boys and the Squad girls.

 The drama discouraged Bullying and encouraged 

tenacity.

In the end, the crowd cheered as they clapped and 

sang to the song, 'Feel the Magic in the Air', by Magic 

System. 

In all it was a breathtaking performance.
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KS2 INTERCLASS CHESS CHALLENGE

Grange School KS2 Interclass Chess Challenge.

Grange Primary hosted an interclass chess challenge 

for KS2 pupils. The event allowed participants to 

improve their problem-solving skills, strategic 

thinking, and love of the game.

The matches were intense, yet friendly, with pupils 

learning from each other and creating an electric 

atmosphere. This challenge provided a unique 

opportunity for pupils to enhance their critical 

thinking and problem-solving skills by thinking 

ahead, anticipating strategies, and adapting their 

approach. Additionally, it fostered creativity and 

resourcefulness as students found unconventional 

solutions to complex problems. This event also 

taught valuable life skills such as resilience, 

sportsmanship, and teamwork. 

Overall, this challenge reinforced our school's belief 

that learning should be a delightful and thrilling 

experience. It also showcased chess as a powerful 

tool for personal growth and development.
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ZENITH IKOYI CLUB INTER-SCHOOL 

SWIMMING COMPETITION 2024 - PRIMARY

On Saturday, 4th of May 2024, the Ikoyi Club Swimming Pool buzzed with excitement as young swimmers 

from 16 different primary schools across Lagos came to compete. Cheers echoed in the stand as each 

participant showcased their aquatic prowess.

With determination in their strokes, Grange Primary School swimmers glided through the water, their kicks 

propelling them forward with precision. The pool shimmered with the reflection of their efforts, mirroring 

the intensity of the competition. As the races progressed our swimmers were gliding effortlessly and 

pushing their limits.

In the end, amidst cheers and applause, for the individual events, we won 3 Gold', 3 Silver' and 7 Bronze' 

while for the team events (relays) we won 2 Bronze' and 2 Silver' Medals. 

Our own Washu Dankaro emerged as one of the competitors for the champions of champions race. Her face 

was beaming with pride as she got the cash prize of 10,000 naira. It was not just about the medals, but the 

joy of participation and the bonds forged in the shared love of swimming.

The Ikoyi club zenith swimming competition for our swimmers was not just a showcase of talent, but a 

celebration of determination, camaraderie, and the thrill of the water.

TOTAL NUMBER OF MEDALS

Gold  3

Silver   5

Bronze   9

Total winning point  210

ZENITH IKOYI CLUB INTER-SCHOOL SWIMMING COMPETITION 2024 - SECONDARY

The Zenith/Ikoyi club Inter school Swimming Competition was held on Saturday May 11, 2024 at Ikoyi 

club. 11 Schools participated at the event and at the end of the Competition, Grange Secondary School 

came first overall. The breakdown is as follows:

TOTAL NUMBER OF MEDALS

Gold      7

Silver      17

Bronze      11

Total winning point     268

ZENITH IKOYI CLUB INTER-SCHOOL SWIMMING 

COMPETITION 2024 - SECONDARY
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ZENITH IKOYI CLUB INTER-SCHOOL SWIMMING 

COMPETITION 2024

NAME CATEGORY/GENDER EVENTS MEDALS

IbidapoTofunmi 11-12 / female Butterfly stroke Gold

KanuChioma 13-14 / female Butterfly stroke Silver

DemurenDamilola 15-16 / female Butterfly stroke Bronze

Thomas 

Adebodunrin

15-16 / female Butterfly stroke Silver

TaiwoMoyosore 11-12 / female Backstroke Silver

AzeezOmofolarin 11-12 / male Backstroke Silver

OmotosoObololuwa 13-14 / male Backstroke Bronze

Thomas 

Adebodunrin

15-16 / female Backstroke Gold

Okoye Ohimai 15-16 / male Backstroke Gold

TaiwoMoyosore 11-12 / female Breast stroke Silver

IbidapoTofunmi 11-12 / female Breast stroke Gold

AkaniroUzoma 11-12 / male Breast stroke Bronze

KanuChioma 13-14 / female Breast stroke Gold

DemurenDamilola 15-16 / female Breast stroke Silver

Okoye Ohimai 15-16 / male Breast stroke Bronze

TaiwoMoyosore 11-12 / female Freestyle Bronze

AzeezOmofolarin 11-12 / male Freestyle Bronze

KanuChioma 13-14 / female Freestyle Silver

Okoye Ohimai 15-16 / male Freestyle Bronze

IbidapoTofunmi 11-12 / female Individual Medley 

(IM)

Gold

KutiOlumayowa 13-14 / female Individual Medley 

(IM)

Silver

Thomas 

Adebodunrin

15-16 / female Individual Medley 

(IM)

Gold

KanuChioma Freestyle

Relay

Girls

Silver

Thomas 

Adebodunrin

KutiOlumayowa

DemurenDamilola

KanuChioma Medley

Relay

Mixed

Bronze

KutiOlumayowa

AzeezOmofolarin

SiwokuAyomikun

Thomas 

Adebodunrin

Freestyle

Relay

Mixed

Silver

Okoye Ohimai

IbidapoTofunmi

OmotosoObololuwa

KanuChioma Champion of champion race Silver
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PRIMARY SCHOOL AISEN DRAMA COMPETITION

- 3RD PLACE WINNERS

On the 23rd of March 2024, Grange Primary School 

submitted her entry for the primary school AISEN 

drama competition. After much deliberation we 

chose a play that showcased the diverse ethnicity 

and culture of Nigeria. Each character represented a 

unique background, ethnicity and perspective, 

symbolizing the richness of diversity of Nigeria.

The underlying message of the play was:

• Acceptance and Understanding

• Cooperation and Collaboration

• Embracing Differences

• Building Unity

• Strength in Diversity

The play concluded with a powerful message of 

unity triumphing over division, leaving the audience 

inspired to embrace diversity and work together 

towards a harmonious future.
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THE ATHLETICS SCHOOL GAMES

THE ATHLETICS SCHOOL GAMES (TASG) 2024

On Saturday  27th April, twenty-four primary 

students from Grange School, participated in The 

Athletics School Games (TASG) held at YabaTech, 

Yaba, Lagos. The Inaugural event gathered young 

athletes from various schools in Yaba, Lagos like 

International School, Akoka, Corona School, Avi 

Cienna School,  to showcase their talents in 

individual and relay races.

These young Primary students in Year 2 to Year 6 

represented our school with a lot of commitment, 

excitement, enthusiasm, and determination.

The students demonstrated exceptional teamwork 

throughout the competition. Their dedication to 

training and their commitment to the team's success 

were evident in each race. They all exhibited 

remarkable speed, agility, and precise baton 

exchanges, contributing significantly to the team's 

success.

Grange School team emerged victorious in the TASG 

2024 competition out of over six schools that 

participated. Their outstanding performance secured 

the first position overall, bringing honor and 

recognition to our prestigious Grange School and the 

highlight for the children was when they got the 

confetti.

It is crucial to acknowledge the efforts of Mr. Jatto 

the Activities Coordinator, Coach Awe, Mrs. Adedini 

the Team Manager, and the parents who provided 

guidance, support, and encouragement throughout 

the training and competition process.

Grange School's triumph in the TASG 2024 is a source 

of pride to the Grange Community at large. Their 

success highlights the importance of determination, 

teamwork, and perseverance in pursuing one's 

goals.  We congratulate the students on this 

remarkable accomplishment and look forward to 

witnessing their continued growth and success in 

future athletic endeavors.
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Duchess Hospital invited our students to Career 

Fair on Wednesday 22nd May 2024. Their goal was 

to expose students to the various departments in 

the medical field.

CAREER FAIR AT DUCHESS HOSPITAL

The students were immediately welcomed by the 

vibrant staff on the fourth floor and began their 

walk around the different medical departments.

We started off with surgical department where we 

learnt of the different gadgets that were required 

to perform an operation. From an open heart 

surgery to a bullet removal, from a fracture repair 

to inserting metal in a bone, the students were 

enthralled at the detailed explanation of how 

these operations were done

The students were even allowed to wear the 

medical scrubs and felt like actual surgeons

The boys got talking to an Emergency room doctor who 

told them of all the trauma yet exciting experiences they 

will have and they decided that was the field for them.

Folabomi had a long discussion with the Family Care doctors 

still wearing her surgical cap.

Finally, the 

management of 

Duchess Hospital was 

cordial enough to take 

us around the hospital 

showing us their 

outstanding medical 

equipment.

It was a great learning 

experience for the 

students and everyone 

who accompanied them.

Yimika had the opportunity of 

performing CPR on a dummy.
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The Grange, Primary pupils participated in the Muson

competition held at Onikan Lagos Nigeria. We were well

represented in different categories of vocal, piano, and

violin solos junior category. Also in saxo duet and in

choir.

Here are the names of the children that made us proud.

Junior Vocal solo            - 1st position

Oluwatise Agbetusin - 3rd position

junior vocal solo - Sijuwade Adetimiwa

                 and Tumininuoluwa Ige.

Junior Piano Solo

1st Position                - Nathaniel Adefarakan,

3rd Position                - Jethro Jimmy- Eboma.

Junior Saxophone Duet.

1st position               - Osuare Ben-Ogbeide

                  and Olufoyinkeji Sanyaolu.

Junior Choir

Ist position among 14 schools

MUSON MUSIC COMPETITION

Secondary students:

1. David Okoro-Sokoh came 1st in the Piano 

Solo Competition with an Outstanding 

Performance, Senior Category for Key 

Stages 4 and 5.

2. Arabelle Adefarakan came 3rd in the 

Piano Solo Competition, Intermediate 

Category for Key Stage 3.

3. Daisy Ita and Arabelle Adefarakan came 

2nd in the Piano Duet Competition, 

Intermediate Category for Key Stage 3.
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MUSON MUSIC COMPETITION
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Year 5 PGL Trip to London, Uk
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Year 5 PGL Trip to London, Uk
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YEAR 8 TRIP TO FRANCE
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YEAR 8 TRIP TO FRANCE
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DUKE OF EDINBURGH'S AWARD

"The International Award for 

Young People" aka the Duke of 

Edinburgh's Award is a platform 

where participants aged 13 to 25 

can harness  their full potentials 

in life. The participants at 

Grange School completed their 

Final Adventurous Journey this 

weekend to fulfill the section of 

the Award. They had earlier in 

the term engaged in a Carwash 

activity for Charity.
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DUKE OF EDINBURGH'S AWARD
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GRANGE BOARDING HOUSE SPOTLIGHT

The first half of the summer 2024 term at Grange

Boarding House was exceptionally eventful, filled

with enriching activities and memorable

experiences. From educational excursions and

hands-on learning opportunities to engaging

recreational events, the term offered students a

diverse array of activities that fostered personal

growth and community spirit. Let's take a closer

look at the highlights that made this half term

truly unforgettable:

On Friday, April 19th, the Head of School, Mr. 

McMahon, held a meeting with the boarders 

immediately after school at the MPH. He 

discussed the school's expectations for their 

conduct both in the school and in the hostel and 

also gathered feedback from the students.

On some Fridays, there were Karaoke nights at

the hostel where students serenaded one another

with great songs, thrilling everyone

On Saturday, May 20th, 2024, we hosted a

delightful barbecue sit-out event, transforming

the hostel courtyard into a lively hub of "grilling

and chilling." Attendees savored the aroma of

sizzling delicacies as they mingled, laughed, and

enjoyed the vibrant atmosphere.

On April 26th, the boarders gathered in the

courtyard for a communal movie screening. After

a collective vote, 'Kung-fu Panda 4' emerged as

the preferred choice, captivating everyone's

attention as they remained engrossed until the

movie's conclusion.

One of the regular activities at the hostel

included music sessions led by Mr. Oguntade on

selected weekdays.
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GRANGE BOARDING HOUSE SPOTLIGHT

Aerobics holds every Saturday in the hostel to 

shake off all the stress of the week.

On Thursday, May 2nd, we marked the birthdays 

of those born in March or April with a delightful 

celebration featuring a beautiful and sumptuous 

cake.

On Thursday, May 2nd, we marked the birthdays 

of those born in March or April with a delightful 

celebration featuring a beautiful and sumptuous 

cake.

The boarders enjoyed a trip to Domino’s Pizza on 

Saturday, May 4, 2024. They participated in a pizza-

making session, guided by the Domino’s Pizza team, 

which was both fun-filled and educational. Each 

student received a certificate of participation, 

acknowledging their newfound pizza-making skills.

Before the commencement of the cycle test, finally,

to conclude the half term, on May 12th, the

boarders engaged in a recreational painting activity.

They were tasked with painting based on their

imagination, allowing them to express their

creativity freely.
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GRANGE BOARDING HOUSE SPOTLIGHT

We wish all our boarders a restful and

rejuvenating half term break. May this

time away from studies be filled with

relaxation, fun, and cherished moments

with family and friends.

Esther Akinjogbin (Mrs)

Head of Boarding
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FUN & LEARNING

RIDDLES

If you can’t do the right thing at school you should you 

the left thing instead it usually works

When is homework not homework

Answer: When it's done at school.

4. Riddle: What do mathematics teachers like to eat 

for breakfast ?

Answer: Pi and rat-ios’

5. Riddle: Why did the boy eat his homework?

Answer: Because the teacher said it was a piece of 

cake
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Dear Grange Community,

As we conclude the first half of the Summer 

Term, I am delighted to share this edition of 

GRANGE SPOTLIGHT with you. I want to express 

my deep appreciation to our dedicated 

teachers, staff, and students. Your hard work 

and enthusiasm have made this newsletter a 

true reflection of our school's spirit and 

achievements.

To our parents, your ongoing support and 

involvement are invaluable. We are grateful for 

your active participation and commitment to 

our school community.To our students, you are 

the driving force behind Grange School. Your 

passion for learning and excellence is truly 

inspiring, and we are proud to have you as part 

of our family.Please stay connected with us on 

all our social media platforms:

Grangeschoolnigeria

Grange School Lagos

Grange School Lagos

GrangeSchLagos

Also, do not hesitate to share your thoughts, 

ideas, or articles for the next edition of our 

Newsletter via 

communications@grangeschool.com.

As we bid farewell to this edition, I eagerly 

anticipate the stories, achievements, and 

insights that will grace our pages in the next. 

Until then, stay inspired and keep shining, 

Grange community. We'll see you in the next 

edition!

Warm regards,

Oyiza Abdullahi

Communications Officer & Editor, 

GRANGE SPOTLIGHT

FROM THE EDITOR’S DESK
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Grange School 

2, Harold Shodipo Crescent, GRA Ikeja, Lagos.

Tel: +234-1-7743235, 2950493  |  info@grangeschool.com | www.grangeschool.com
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